Openings: 1) Mennonite Church USA’s Executive Board staff is seeking a part-time communications association and coordinator for the Women in Leadership Project.  Visit mennoniteusa.org/ about-us/jobs-with-mennonite-church-usa/ to learn more.   2) Camp Mennoscah seeks a person to work 30 hrs/week as Office Assistant. Under direction of the Camp Director, the job responsibilities include scheduling reservations, entering camp/retreat registrations, assisting with accounting, working with guests to meet their needs, sharing in custodial tasks and weekend hosting as assigned by Camp Director. To apply, please email resume and cover letter to olivia.bartel@campmennoscah.org, or mail same to Olivia Bartel, Camp Director, P.O. Box 65, 9458 SE 40th Street, Murdock, KS 67111. Deadline extended to Oct. 31.
Thank You…

…for the materials contributed and the work done at four homes on Service Day (Sept. 28). [See full letter on bulletin board].

–Board of Directors, Hope Home Repair
Updated Contact Information…

Reynold and Deanna Entz, new e-mail: 
<entzrd@gmail.com>

Pray This Week for…

• Silas Stucky, whose birthday (1927) is Tuesday. Silas spent several days in the hospital last week after straining his back in a fall, and to adjust blood chemistry levels. 
• Ruth Andres, who was also briefly hospitalized last week for cardiac issues.

• God’s blessing on Philip Schmidt, who is being ordained to pastoral ministry at our sister Western District Conference congregation of Tabor Menn. Ch. (rural Goessel, KS) today.
• Martine Audéoud, who teaches in several universities in Côte d’Ivoire through Mennonite Mission Network. Praise God that classes have begun despite a break-in at one of the institutions in which thieves stole all the computers and enrollment money. Pray also for renewed health for Martine as she recovers from typhoid fever.

Zion Mennonite Church
P.O. Box 68, Elbing, KS  67041
(316) 799-2071

zionelbing@gmail.com
www.zionmenno.org


October 12, 2014

Sunday School at 9:45 a.m.
Worship at 10:45 a.m.

Gathering Song
“God, who gives us life”
HWB #483
Welcome, Introductions, Announcements


Prelude

Margaret Brewer
Call to Worship
Adapted from Brueggemann, Awed to Heaven, p.118

Leader: In the midst of all the pushing and shoving among us,

People: in the world and in the church, 



propelled by our anxieties and fears,

L:
O God, you have placed yourself among us 


in all your steadfastness and abiding care.


P:
By your fidelity, we plea that you renew us, 



and renew our church, and renew our world.

L:
Call us again to love you fully,


and to love our neighbor well, in full obedience to you.


All: We gather to worship and follow our God.
Special Music
“With happy voices singing”
Adult Choir

Scripture

Deuteronomy 4:25-31
Hymn
“O God of mystery and might”
HWB #130
Sermon
“The role of prophecy”
Ray Reimer
Response Hymn
“Obey my voice”
HWB #163
Offering
MCC (please see separate announcement)

Offertory

The Nine
Sharing Celebrations and Concerns: Prayer
Rosie Epp
Sending Song
“What does the Lord require” (2x)
HWB #409
Benediction and Postlude

Lillian Wedel & Elda Hiebert, Greeters
Edna Andres, Piano/Organ

Ann Schowengerdt, Worship Leader
Karen Andres, Songleader
Margaret Brewer, Adult Choir Director

Ray Reimer & Rosie Epp, Co-Pastors
(316) 799-1200

Last Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Worship attendance: (including no visitors) 
91
Offering: Local Fund
$4,304
This Week at Zion Mennonite Church

Governing Council meets
7 p.m., Mon.

Mid-week programming @ Zion
6–9 p.m., Wed.

Bethel College Fall Fest
Thur.–Sun.

Mowing at Church: Randy Preheim
Before next Sun.
Greeters: Grant & Allie Klingenberg
Next Sun.

Musicians: Lindsay / SODZ / Lindsay
Next Sun.

Offering: Western District Conference
Next Sun.
Calendar of Upcoming Zion Events

Women in Mission meet
1–4 p.m., Oct. 20
MCC meat canning @ N. Newton warehouse
Oct. 29-31

Michelle Amster of MCC speaks
Nov. 2

Soup lunch/baby shower for Kristy & Josh
Noon, Nov. 2
Deacons meet
7 p.m., Nov. 6

Harvest Mission Festival
Nov. 9

Spiritual Life Board meets
6 p.m., Nov. 12
WDC Reference Council@Eden Menn. Ch.
9 a.m.–3 p.m., Nov. 15

Other Events and Announcements

Pastors Ray and Rosie’s Schedules: One of them is at the church office most weekday mornings by about 9 a.m., Ray on Mon., Thur., and Fri., Rosie on Tue. and Wed. (she’s at IRC on Mon., Thur., and some Fri.). This week Rosie will be at MCC regional and US board meetings in Akron, PA from Thur.-Sun.
The Deacons have chosen to assign today’s open offering to Mennonite Central Committee, splitting it between two projects which address refugees in Syria, and immigrant children at the southern US border. An MWR article describing the latter project is posted on the bulletin board. 

The Hesston College Bel Canto Singers will present the “Asylum: worth, beauty and refuge” program at 7 p.m., Tue., Oct. 14 at Hesston Menn. Ch., drawing inspiration from Hesston College's 2014 common read Escape from Camp 14 while championing the cause of human rights and celebrating refuge. Free admission.
Get your life insurance questions answered. Everence is presenting a webinar, Life insurance basics, to answer your questions about the right time to buy life insurance and figuring out how much coverage you need. The webinar will be from noon–12:30 p.m. Thur., Oct. 16. Register by visiting everence.com/ kansas. Once  registered, you’ll be sent a link to attend the event. Jill Frey at (800) 348-7468 ext. 3254, can help if you have questions.
Blaine Harden, human rights advocate and author of New York Times bestseller Escape from Camp 14 will speak at 7 p.m. on Thur., Oct. 16, at Hesston Menn. Ch. regarding Shin Dong-hyuk’s experience in and escape from a North Korean prison camp. The free event is part of the Hesston College First-year Experience theme, “Power of Choice: Changing Cultures of Oppression.” A book signing and reception sponsored by The Lincoln Perk and Hesston Public Library will follow. Details at www.hesston.edu.
Artist reception for “10.14: David Long and Rachel Epp Buller,” Fri., Oct. 17, 6-8 p.m. in the area of the Regier Art Gallery in the Bethel College Fine Arts Center. Long is exhibiting pottery and digital photography, Epp Buller prints and artist books. Gallery admission (weekdays 9-5, Sundays 2-4 p.m., special extended hours Sat., Oct. 18, 9-5) is free.
Sign up now on the bulletin board to help make (mix, fry, sugar/pack) New Year’s Cookies at Bethel College’s Fall Fest, from 6:15 a.m. to 1 p.m. on Sat., Oct. 18.

Bethel College Fall Festival begins Thur., Oct. 16, with Taste of Newton downtown. Events continue on Fri., Oct. 17, including: special social work symposium, 1 p.m. @ Bethel College Menn. Ch. basement; STEM Symposium, 1 p.m. @ Krehbiel Auditorium; and opening night for Man of La Mancha, 7:30 p.m. @ Krehbiel Auditorium (ticket purchase required). Most events are on Sat., Oct 18, on campus. The Bethel College Academy of Performing Arts is sponsoring “Dart for Art,” a 2-mile fun run starting at 9:30 a.m. in Thresher Stadium. Many will perform during the day at the new (outdoor) Prairie Sky Stage. See www.bethelks.edu/fallfest.
The Bethel College Women’s Association Market on the Green Committee is asking for donations of ethnic foods, poppy seed rolls, zwiebach, homemade noodles, pies, and other baked goods and home grown produce on Sat., Oct. 18 anytime after 7:30 a.m. Come check out the delicious food items and start your Christmas shopping early with the many gift items!
KMDS has been asked to help with repairs on a house near Canton. The project includes removing old shingles and installing new ones; removing old siding and installing new siding. The call is for 15 to 20 volunteers for Sat., Oct. 18. Meet at the KMDS Warehouse at 312 N Main in Hesston at 7 a.m. Contact Gordon Unruh at (620) 747-6835 to register and for further info.
A bridal shower will be held for Julie Wedel on Sun., Oct. 19 at 3 p.m. in the church basement. All women/girls of the church are invited to attend. Julie and Tim are registered at Bed, Bath and Beyond and Target.
The West Zion Menn. Ch. Concert Series continues with a concert on Sun., Oct. 19 at 7 p.m. at the church (101 S. Washington Ave., Moundridge). Featured performers include Janie Brokenicky, soprano; Ken Rodgers, organ; the McPherson Community Brass Choir; and Donna Stucky, piano. Free, with a free-will offering. Fellowship and refreshments to follow. 
Zion women who would like to have a prayer sister for the new year are invited to sign up on the bulletin board by Oct. 26.
Women in Mission will meet on Mon., Oct. 20, from 1–4 p.m. We will be sewing MCC kit bags and tying quilt for MCC. Elda Hiebert will lead the devotional, with refreshments served by Karen Saner and Gladys Preheim.
A farewell Open House is planned for long-time Newton pastor James W. Anderson on Sun., Oct. 26, from 2–4 p.m. at First Presby. Ch. (900 Columbus, Newton). Join with others to say “Thank You, Jim!” for 30 years of pastoral service.
Bethel College will host Walter Sawatsky for the 2014 Menno Simons lectures on Oct. 26-28. Sawatsky is professor emeritus of church history and mission at Anabaptist Mennonite Biblical Seminary. He will be speaking on “Going Global with God in the Third Millennium: Why Telling the Story from a Global Perspective Matters.” Please see flyer on bulletin board for details.
The children of the congregation will have a small “costume parade” during the Wed. evening meal on Oct. 29, at 6 p.m. Plan to help them celebrate… perhaps even with some treats. 

Meat canning at the MCC warehouse in N. Newton is coming up on Oct. 29-31. New this year is Zion’s responsibility for the noon meal on Thur., Oct. 30, feeding app. 35 people. Check with Derek Klingenberg or Joe Friesen if you can help.

Camp Mennoscah still has openings for the Fall Scrapbooking Retreats on Oct. 31-Nov. 2 and Nov. 14-16. Registration forms may be found at www.campmennoscah.org under Retreats.

Michelle Armster, transitional executive secretary of the Mennonite Central–Central States office in N. Newton, will join us for worship on Sun., Nov. 2. Besides preaching about the mission of MCC, she will commission Pastor Rosie into her new role as co-chair of the MCC-Central States board of directors.
Come celebrate the upcoming arrival of Baby Andres at a lunch/shower on Sun., Nov. 2, at noon. A soup luncheon will be provided in the basement of Zion Menn. Ch.   Josh, Kristy, and Baby are registered at Target and Wal-Mart. If you wish to help with food, please see Bonnie Brewer or June Entz.
Zion’s Harvest Mission Festival will occur Sun., Nov. 9. Rather than invite an “outside speaker,” we’ll have a homegrown Mission Festival this year, with the full spectrum of Zion attenders featured in the wide range of local service and mission activities in which we’re involved outside of our church walls. So if you’re involved in such a venture, round up a card table… and plan to share informally with your fellow church members about your enthusiasm for outreach and service during this Festival of Booths. A booth reservation sheet is posted on the bulletin board. As usual, we’ll continue the same theme during our worship that day, and close with a meal. Watch for more details upcoming!

The Western District Reference Council will meet on Sat., Nov. 15, at Eden Menn. Ch. (rural Moundridge). The WDC Discernment Task Force will report the results of the recent WDC Survey regarding authority, polity and sexuality. Further discernment will focus on polity—the relationships of congregational, conference, and denominational authority. This Reference Council is open to members and participants of WDC congregations in addition to WDC commissions and committees and pastors. Congregational delegates are particularly encouraged to attend. Register online at http://mennowdc.org/wdc-reference-council/ or at (316) 283-6300.
Zion’s next time to serve at the Harvey Co. Homeless Shelter will be Dec. 4, 6, and 8. Please consider signing up to prepare a meal with friends and going to the Shelter to visit with the residents.
Be intentional. Be transformed! Serve for year with DOOR: Dwell in urban areas like Atlanta, Chicago, Denver, L.A., Miami, or San Antonio. Join other young adults (ages 19-30) from many Christian backgrounds! MennoniteMission.net/Serve
The Zion Gifts Discernment Committee is looking for five delegates for Western District Conference, which will be held in the fall of 2015. The delegates are being sought early so they can attend meetings that are being planned for this fall and next spring in preparation for the conference. If you are interested, please contact any of the following: Russell Entz, Ted Regier, Keith Wiebe, Margaret Brewer or Jana Wedel today.

